VACC Assessment Ride
Prince Edward St. June 6, 2011.

The assessment ride notes were put together by knowledgeable members of the VACC Van/UBC Committee however the VACC doesn't necessarily endorse all recommendations in them. For further information, please contact one of our Committee Chairs, Lisa Slakov at lslakov
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Overall Prince Edward is a good choice for a North/South route. It probably has the most gradual grade heading North from Marine Drive. Also in many places it's very pretty so a potentially pleasant ride. 

Prince Edward St does appear to be a street where people speed down as a way to avoid traffic on Main St. We would like to see traffic calming be implemented between all main arterial roads. Suggestions for specific places that we thought would work are listed in the notes below.

We started at 31st Ave E where Prince Edward connects with the Hillside bike route. 

· 31st. Because of the jog in the road, there should be signage alerting North and South traffic of the bike route

· 31st to 33rd. The road needs some maintenance, would be good to repave this area

· 34th. Change stop signs to face East/West traffic and provide right of way to North/South.

· 37th. The water fountain is great! The map is good but could use updating. All in all we love this intersection!

· Traffic calming between 41st and 49th. Suggestions are to extend MacDonald Park between 44th and 45th to close it off to traffic. Also the block between 45th/alley and 46th where the houses do not face the street that would cause very little disruption to parking for the residents.

· 50th. Swamp the stop signs to face East/West traffic and provide right of way to North/South. 

· Traffic calming between 50th and 53rd. Sunset Park would be an ideal place to inhibit vehicle traffic and put in a pedestrian/bike path. Move the parking lot in Sunset Park to 51st with an entrance there. There should be signs telling people what attractions are not far away from Prince Edward, i.e. community centres, parks, shopping districts, etc.

· 56th. Swamp the stop signs to face East/West traffic and provide right of way to North/South.

· 57th. Add push button crossing light.

· 59th. Connecting intersection with 59th Ave bike route, add a traffic circle.

· Traffic calming between 57th and SE Marine Dr. Between 61st and 63rd looks ideal to have a vehicle closure with pedestrian/bike paths. The block between 62nd and 63rd the houses do not face the street so it would cause very little disruption to parking for the residents. 

· S.E. Marine Dr.  This intersection will need a lot of work; the sidewalk on the North side of Marine Dr is quite narrow to share between pedestrians and cyclists. Also once across Marine the parking entrance to Superstore causes a safety concern for bikes. Some suggestions: put in a park the half block of Prince Edward, North of Marine, with either a bi-directional separated path across Marine. Or a ramp down to an underpass underneath Marine Drive.

· Kent Ave NE. Add push button crossing light.

· Railroad tracks. Clear the brush out and put in a pedestrian/bike crossing.

